
 
 

 

750 W Center St, Suite 301 
West Bridgewater, MA 02379 

781-713-4725 
 

 
 

October 15, 2024 
 

 
Melanie A. Bachman  
Acting Executive Director  
Connecticut Siting Council  
10 Franklin Square  
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
RE: EM-VER-018-240214 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless, 37 Carmen Hill Road, Brookfield, Connecticut. 
 
Notice of Construction Complete 
 
Dear Ms. Bachman:  
 
The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that construction activity associated with the above-referenced 
facility modifications has been completed.  
  
If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding this facility, please do not hesitate to contact 
me.     
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       

Barbara Kassabian 
 
 
 

 
 
  
Barbara Kassabian 
c/o Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless 
Centerline Communications, LLC 
750 West Center Street, Suite 301 
West Bridgewater, MA 02379 
Mobile: (603) 303-8001 
bkassabian@clinellc.com 
 

mailto:bkassabian@clinellc.com
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October 14, 2024 
 
Mr. Walter Charczynski 
Verizon Wireless 
20 Alexander Drive 
Wallingford, CT 06492 
 
Verizon Site Name: Brookfield CT 
Site No.:  468123 
Site Address:   37 Carmen Hill Road 

Brookfield, CT 06804 
 
CSC Reference #: EM-VER-018-240214 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Dewberry Engineers Inc. (Dewberry) is providing a letter of compliance for the above referenced 
project. All inspections were limited to aspects of installation visual from ground level following 
construction activities & contractor provided photos.  The following are the basis for 
substantiating compliance with the modification:     
 
 

• August 20, 2024– Field Report #1 (By Dewberry) 

• December 23, 2023 – Mount Analysis (By Colliers Engineering & Design) 

• January 22, 2024 –Rev-0 Construction Drawings (By Dewberry) 

• January 22, 2024 – Tower Structural Analysis Report (By American Tower Corporation) 

• September 20, 2024 - Mount Post-Modification Inspection Report (By Colliers 
Engineering & Design) 

 
 

 
Based on visual observations, it appears that the project is constructed in general conformance 
with the applicable plans and specifications. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact Dewberry Engineers Inc.   
 
 
 
  
Sincerely, 
Dewberry Engineers Inc. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Benjamin Revette, P.E   
Associate Vice President    

 10/14/2024 








